# Eye on the World December 9, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Dec. 9, 2023.

# Compiled by Dave Havir

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

### Jews are indigenous to Israel

• A letter to the Editor by Stephen A. Silver (from San Francisco) titled "Jews Are Indigenous to Israel – They're Defending Their Homeland, Not 'Colonizing' It" was posted at latimes.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

#### Reminders – about Hamas violence on October 7

- An article by Summer Goodkind titled "I Saw 10 Hamas Terrorists Beat and Gang-Rape an Israeli Woman Before Shooting Her Dead on October 7 Her Face Continues to Haunt Me" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 3, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "[Even MSNBC's] Scarborough [and] Brzezinski Appear Visibly Disgusted by 'Squad' Democrat [Pramila Jayapal's Moral Equivalency Toward Hamas Raping Israeli Women]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- A video and an article by David Averre titled "One Brave Woman Against Seven Cowards: Astonishing Moment Hostage Amit Soussana Fought Hamas Gunmen as They Abducted Her on October 7 Almost Eight Weeks Before She Was Freed Alongside Mia Schem" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Perkin Amalaraj titled "Hamas Shot Female Israeli Soldiers 'In the Crotch,

Intimate Parts and Breasts' as Part of 'a Systemic Genital Mutilation': IDF Reveals Many Victims' Corpses Still Had Agonized Looks on Their Faces" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 5, 2023.

• An article by Chris Jewers titled "Depravity That Defies Comprehension: Women Raped, Whether Alive or Dead – Others Tortured Until Every Organ Was Removed – The Horrifying Accounts of Hamas 'Rape Genocide' That Left Survivors So Traumatized Some Have Taken Their Own Lives" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

### Why aren't more women's organizations complaining about Hamas's sexual violence?

- An article by Michal Herzog titled "The Silence From International Bodies Over Hamas' Mass Rapes Is a Betrayal of All Women" was posted at newsweek.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "U.N. Women Rep. Refuses to Condemn Hamas Attacks on Israeli Women and Girls" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Robert Schmad titled "It Only Took 56 Days for UN Women to Condemn Hamas' Mass Rapes of Israelis" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 2, 2023.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Israeli Woman Official: I Asked Michelle Obama to Condemn Hamas for Rape, Murder of Women, and Got Silence" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Netanyahu on October 7 Rapes: Was World Silent Because Victims Were Jews?" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

#### Reminders – about Hamas continued abuse

- An article by Staff titled "[Freed] Thai Hostage: 'Jewish Hostages Beaten With Electric Cables, Held in Worse Conditions Than Us'" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Hamas Drugged Children, Burned Legs With Motorcycle Exhaust for Identification" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 1, 2023.
- An article by Christopher Lopez titled "Doctor Treating Freed Hamas Hostages Reveals Unprecedented Abuse: 'We Have to Rewrite the Textbooks'" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Jake Smith titled "Hamas Likely Held Back Women Hostages to Keep Them From Talking 'About What Happened to Them' State Department Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Judy Siegel-Itzkovich titled "Hostages Given Tranquilizers to 'Look Happy'

Upon Release From Captivity" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

• An article by Jesse O'Neill titled "Starved Israeli Hostages Were Drugged, Fed Before Release So They'd Look Calm and Happy on Camera: 'Psychological Torture'" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

### Is another Hamas attack brewing?

- An article by Adam Kredo titled "Hamas Has Only Used 10 Percent of Its Arsenal, Iran Says" was posted at freebeacon.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Top Hamas Official [Osama Hamdan] Suggests Attack Bigger Than October 7 Is on the Horizon" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2023.

#### Hamas breaks cease-fire

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "IDF Strikes 200 Terror Targets in North, South Gaza After Hamas Breaks Truce" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Strikes 450 Targets as Khan Yunis [City in Southern Gaza] Advance Continues" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

### Many people – want a permanent cease fire

- An article by Staff titled "Nearly 1 Million Across U.S. Call for Cease-Fire Now" was posted at amnestyusa.org on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "UN Head Invokes Rare Article Calling on United Nations Security Council to Act on Gaza War [to Push for a Cease-Fire]" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

### Hamas terror chief (Yahya Sinwar)

• An article by Elena Salvoni titled "Hamas Terror Chief's Lair Is Surrounded: Israeli Tanks Have Circled the Home of Yahya Sinwar as Netanyahu Warns 'It's Only a Matter of Time Before We Get Him' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

# Israel wants a buffer zone in post-war Gaza

- An article by Collin Jones titled "Israel Tells Arab States It Wants Buffer Zone in Post-War Gaza to Protect Itself Against Future Attacks: Report" was posted at theblaze.com on Dec. 2, 2023.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "U.S.: We Are Opposed to a Buffer Zone in Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

#### **Comments – about Hamas tunnels**

• A Reuters article by Ari Rabinovitch titled "Israel Says It Uncovered 800 Shafts to Hamas Tunnels Below Gaza" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 3, 2023.

- An article by Nancy A. Youssef, Warren P. Strobed and Gordon Lubold titled "Israel Weighs Plan to Flood Gaza Tunnels With Seawater [the Decision Could Drive Out Hamas Fighters, but Threatens to Foul Gaza's Freshwater Supply and Damage Infrastructure]" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Perkin Amalaraj titled "Israel Is Preparing to Flood Hamas Tunnels With Seawater to Flush Out Terrorists as High-Powered Pumps Are Transported Into Gaza" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "First Images 'Show Israel Preparing to Flood Hamas Tunnels With Seawater as Troops Set Up Pipes and Pumps in Gaza' [That Could Move Thousands of Cubic Meters of Water Per Hour Meaning They Could Flood the 300-Mile Network of Tunnels Within Weeks]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Tal Lev Ram titled "Hamas Commanders Hiding in Tunnels Killed by IDF [the Gaza City Brigade in the South Is the Largest of the Hamas Terrorist Organizations and the Northern Gaza Strip Brigade in the North Is the Second Largest in the Hamas Terrorist Organization]" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

#### Israel and Hezbollah

- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Hezbollah Will Back Away From Israel or IDF Will Make Them [Defense Minister Yoav] Gallant" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel Is Making a Strategic Mistake Against Hezbollah [Being Complacent Instead of a More-Proactive Approach]; Security Expert Says" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Netanyahu to Hezbollah: If You Attack, We'll Turn Beirut Into Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

### Skirmishes – involving U.S. troops

- An article by Lolita Baldor titled "USS Carney Shoots Down Drone Launched From Yemen" was posted at navytimes.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "The Pentagon Says an American Warship and Multiple Commercial Vessels Have Come Under Attack in the Red Sea as Houthi Rebels Admit

to Launching Strikes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 3, 2023.

#### **International – anti-Semitism**

- An article by Hank Berrien titled "[Although Hamas Wanted to Drive the Jews Out of Israel] One Million More Jews Will Move to Israel [Due to Rising Anti-Semitism]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "BBC Bans Staff From Attending March Against Anti-Semitism: 'Too Controversial'" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 25, 2023.
- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "London Borough Cancels Hanukkay Menorah: 'Could

Risk Further Inflaming Tensions'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2023.

#### **Articles – Jerusalem Post**

- An article by Staff titled "Hamas Executes Three West Bank Palestinians for 'Spying for Israel'" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 25, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Israeli-Owned Cargo Ship Attacked by Iranian Drone in Indian Ocean" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 25, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel Allegedly Strikes Syria's Damascus International Airport Report" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 26, 2023.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Palestinian Prisoners Swapped Are Criminals, Unlike Israeli Hostages" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 26, 2023.
- A video and an article by Danielle Greyman-Kennard titled "Watch: British Jews March Against Anti-Semitism in London" were posted at jpost.com on Nov. 26, 2023.
- An article by Danielle Greyman-Kennard titled "News Presenter [in London] Left 'Shaken' by Aggressive Interaction With Pro-Palestinian Protester" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 27, 2023.
- An article by Yaakov Katz titled "The New Weapon Systems Israel Is Using to Battle Hamas in Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Danielle Greyman-Kennard titled "London Council Backs Down From Canceling Hanukkah Celebration Plans" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 1, 2023.
- An article by Ofer Petersburg titled "Gaza Border Towns to Be National Priority With Housing Benefits" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 1, 2023.

• An article by Maayan Jaffe-Hoffman titled "Israel Strives for Climate Solutions in Dubai as War Rages in Israel" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 3, 2023.

- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Israel Raises Threat Level Against Travel to 80 Countries Due to Gaza War" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Judy Siegel-Itzkovich titled "Leading Academics Denounce Anti-Israeli Editorial in the British Medical Journal" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Moshe Cohen titled "El Al [Airline] to Adjust Flight Schedule Amid Gaza War" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Matan Vasserman titled "Airlines Lose \$155 Million, Call to End Cancellation Refunds" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Joanie Margulies titled "Detailed Maps Lead IDF Intelligence to Believe Spies Were Used" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Alan Rosenbaum titled "Anti-Semitic Content on Facebook Up by 193% Since October 7 CyberWell" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Alan Rosenbaum titled "Young People See Hamas as Part of the Movement for Social Justice StopAntiSemitism Director" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Shifa Hospital Director Criminally Probed Under Emergency War Rules" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Israel Revokes UN Humanitarian Coordinator's Visa" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Finds One of the Largest Gaza Weapons Stockpiles Ever Near School, Hospital" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Drops Gaza Leaflets Citing Quran, Warns of Punishment for 'Wrongdoers'" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Temple Mount Groups Plan 'March of the Maccabees' Through Jerusalem's Old City" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Israeli Soldiers Suffer Eye Injuries in Gaza, Many Losing Their Vision [Most Caused by IDF Fighters Not Wearing Protective Eye Equipment, as Required During Battle]" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "IDF Drone Downs Terrorist in Gaza Tunnel Carrying Rocket-Propelled-Grenade" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

- An article by Sam Halpern titled "Images Circulate of Dozens of Hamas Terrorists Surrendering in Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 7, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "'United Hatzalah' Drill [Involving More Than 200 EMTs, Paramedics and Doctors From Across Northern Israel] Simulates October 7 Scenario in Israel's North' was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 8, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "On October 7 Liad Ohana [Chief Paramedic of 'United Hatzalah'] Saved Dozens in a Private Car" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

#### **Comments about Iran**

- An article by Farnoush Amiri titled "House Passes Resolution to Block Iran's Access to \$6 Billion From Prisoner Swap" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "'De-Americanization': Iran 'Supreme Leader' Khameinei Again Celebrates October 7 Hamas Slaughter [of Civilians]" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Iran Seizes Two Fuel Tankers Carrying 4.5 Million Liters of Fuel in Persian Gulf" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Iran Want Sophisticated Russian Military Capabilities U.S. Warns" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 7, 2023.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Iran Foreign Minister Warns of 'Terrible' Days Ahead for Israel" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

#### **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

- An article by Sam Dagher titled "Saudi Arabia Offers Iran Investment to Blunt Gaza War" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Paul Iddon titled "After Years of Building Up Its Navy, Saudi Arabia Is Testing Its New Warships With Real-World Missions" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Lee Ying Shan titled "Oil Prices Could Reach \$100 a Barrel in 2024 if OPEC+ Members Fulfil Pledges for Voluntary Cuts" was posted at cnbc.com on Dec. 1, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Guy Faulconbridge and Vladimir Soldatkin titled "Russia and Saudi Arabia Urge All OPEC+ Powers to Join Oil Cuts" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

# Global intentions - WEF, WHO, UN and others

• An article by Alex Newman titled "Inside the UN Plan to Control Speech Online" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

- An article by Vijay Jayaraj titled "Jet-Set Hypocrites Want to Keep Billions in Poverty Around the World" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 28, 2023.
- An article by Jason Isaac titled "The U.N.'s Crusade Against Misinformation Is Pure Climate Hypocrisy" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Gage Klipper titled "Global Elites Take Climate Propaganda to a Whole New Level" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 1, 2023.
- An article by Wills Robinson titled "Are Governments Spying on Your Push Notifications? Democratic Senator's Dire Warning That Apple and Google App Data Is Used for Foreign Surveillance and to Track Smart-Phones" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

### Will China listen to John Kerry demands?

• An article by Matt Lamb titled "Biden Climate Czar John Kerry Demands Global Ban on Coal Plants at UN COP28 Conference" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

#### Reminders – China talks climate change, but produces coal

- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Thomas Catenacci titled "China Unleashes Massive Coal Power Expansion Despite John Kerry's Climate Pleas" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 27, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Amy Hawkins titled "China Ramps Up Coal Power Despite Carbon Neutral Pledges" was posted at theguardian.com on April 23, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Darrell Proctor titled "China Will Guarantee Financial Support for Coal-Fired Power Plants" was posted at powermag.com on Nov. 10, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by David Blackmon titled "What Does China Know That the Biden Administration Doesn't? [As China's National Development and Reform Commission Recently Announced the Plan to Subsidize the Building of New Coal-Fired Electricity Generation Plants]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Doubles Down on Climate Cooperation With China as Xi's Economy Goes on Coal Binge" was

posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 15, 2023.

• A Reuters article by Colleen Howe and Ella Cao titled "In China's Coal Country, Full Steam Ahead With New Power Plants Despite Climate Pledges" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.

• An article by Seth Borenstein titled "World Carbon Dioxide Emissions Increase Again, Driven by China, India and Aviation" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

### Saudi Arabia may talk climate change – but likes fossil fuel

• An article by Simon Kent titled "Saudi Arabia Says 'Absolutely Not' to Fossil Fuel Phase Down Demand by Climate Crazies" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

### Venezuela and Guyana – battle over oil

- An article by Branne Deppisch titled "Venezuela Votes to Claim Region in Oil-Rich Guyana, Raising Fears of Conflict" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Geoff Earle and Harriett Alexander titled "Guyana Urges U.S. Military to Help Defend Its Border After Venezuela Staked Claim to Oil-Rich Region: Biden 'Aware' of Rising Tensions After Maduro Sparked Invasion Fears by Ordering Teams to Drill in Contested Area" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Andrew Neil titled "A Socialist Dictatorship on America's Doorstep Is Sitting on the World's Biggest Oil Reserves and It's About to Invade Its Neighbor to Grab More Why Is the White House Asleep While Venezuela Prepares for War?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

#### **United Nations climate summit**

- An article by Nick Pope titled "Upcoming UN Climate Confab Could Have Largest Carbon Footprint in Event's History" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Simon Kent titled "U.N. Chief Guterres Backs Complete Fossil Fuel 'Phase-Out' Before Flying to Climate Meeting" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Mike Cohen and Jennifer Zabasajja titled "South Africa Warns Others Not to Go From Electricity to Darkness [South Africa Is the World's 14<sup>th</sup>-Largest Producer of Greenhouse Gas Emissions, and It Burns Coal to Generate More Than 80% of Its Electricity]" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by John Hayward titled "UAE Throws Money at Climate Alarmists, Makes No Promises on Oil at COP28" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2023.

• An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Pope Francis to COP28: Climate Has 'Run Amok' [and] Planet 'Overheating'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2023.

- An article by Mary Lou Masters titled "U.S. to Hand Billions to United Nations' 'Green Climate Fund' for Poor Countries" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 2, 2023.
- An article by Matt Drake titled "Fury as COP28 Head and UAE Energy Tsar Sultan Al Jaber Says There Is 'No Science' to Suggest Phasing Out Fossil Fuels Will Limit Global Warming to 1.5C and Doing So Would 'Take Us Back to Caves'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 3, 2023.
- An article by Nike Pope titled "President of UN Climate Confab [Sultan Ahmed Al Jaber] Says There's 'No Science' Behind Push to Phase Out Fossil Fuels" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 3, 2023.
- An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "UN Climate Summit Serving Gourmet Burgers, BBQ as It Calls for Americans to Stop Eating Meat" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

# Climate agenda – international comments

• An article by David Blackmon titled "Energy Security or Tyranny? 2024 Provides a Stark Choice ['Where Covid Became the Excuse to Invoke Authoritarian Edicts in 2020, Climate Change is Increasingly Becoming the Favored Pretense Used by Aspiring Authoritarians Across the Western World Now]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 25, 2023.

#### **Covid – the authoritarian pandemic**

- Looking back to September 2020, an article by Stephen Thomson titled "Covid-19 Emergency Measures and the Impending Authoritarian Pandemic" was posted at academic.oup.com (Journal of Law and the Biosciences) on Sept. 29, 2020.
- Looking back to 2022, an article by Yasmina Abourzzohour (of Harvard University) titled "The Amplification of Authoritarian in the Age of Covid-19" was posted at pomeps.org in 2022.

### International covid – Pfizer covid jabs

• An article by Joe Pinkstone titled "One in Four Who Had Pfizer Covid Jabs Experienced Unintended Immune Response [Cambridge Researchers Say]" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

#### Biden family business – deep state has known about it for years

• Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "Biden Inc. [Quoted: 'Over His Decades in Office Joe's Family Fortunes Have Closely Tracked His Political Career']" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 2, 2019.

- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "The Biden Family's Strange Business History" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 3, 2019.
- Looking back to October 2022, a report by Iowa Senator Chuck Grassley titled "FBI Possesses Significant, Impactful, Voluminous Evidence of Potential Criminality in Biden Family Business Arrangements" was posted at grassley.senator.gov on Oct. 17, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Margot Cleveland titled "Biden Bribery Breadcrumbs Leave Only One Possible Conclusion: Deep-State Partisans Buried the Evidence" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 6, 2023.

### Despite mountain of evidence – Joe Biden continues to claim his innocence

- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Jonathan Turley Weighs In on Hunter News None of Us Have Seen the Likes of This" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Steven Richards titled "Joe and Hunter Biden's Commingling of Finances Shows No 'Absolute Wall' of Separation" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "'Bunch of Lies': Biden Denies Interacting With Hunter's Business Associates Despite Mountain of New Evidence" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

#### Did Joe Biden use email aliases with Hunter associates? – Never, 50 times or 327 times?

- An article by James Lynch titled "Joe Biden Used Fake Name to Exchange Over 50 Private Emails With Hunter Biden's Business Associate; Documents Show" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Joe Biden Used Email Aliases to Correspond With Hunter's Business Partner 327 Times" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

### Biden family business – notice reports (before hearing about new Hunter indictment)

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Wait, the FBI Had 40 Confidential Informants Tracking the Biden Family's Shady Deeds?" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 26, 2023.
- An article by Steven Nelson titled "Biden Got Recurring \$1,380 Payment From Hunter's Firm Starting in 2018" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Hunter Biden Sent Direct Monthly Payments to Joe

Biden' From Bank Account for Chinese Money; Comer Reveals" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

- An article by James Lynch titled "DOJ Blocking Testimony From Key Officials Involved With Hunter Biden Investigation; House Report Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Bob Hoge titled "Hunter Biden Received \$4.9 Million From 'Sugar Brother' Hollywood Lawyer Who Paid His Taxes, Bought His Art" was posted at redstate.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Brooke Singman titled "James Comer, Jim Jordan Threaten to Hold Hunter Biden in Contempt of Congress After He Rejects Subpoena for Deposition" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Brandon Gillspie and Cameron Cawthorne titled "Hunter's Ex-Business Associate Blasts Biden's New Claim About Son's Business Dealings: 'Complete Malarkey'" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

#### **Hunter Biden faces new indictment**

- An article by James Lynch titled "Hunter Biden Indicted on 9 Tax-Related Charges in California" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 7, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Jonathan Turley Says New Hunter Indictment 'Shatters Years of Denials' About Biden Business Dealings" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 7, 2023.
- An article by Alice Wright titled "Hunter Biden Spent a Staggering \$872,000 on Prostitutes, Porn and Sex Club Memberships and Took \$1.6 Million From ATMs: First Son's Wild Spending Is Laid Out in Tax Evasion Case That Could Land Him 17 Years in Jail and Is a Disaster for Dad Joe's Campaign" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 8, 2023.

#### Comments – about A.I.

- A Reuters article by Guy Faulconbridge titled "Putin Says West Cannot Have A.I. Monopoly, so Russia Must Up Its Game" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by William Hunter titled "The Creepy Technologies Bringing Dead Celebrities Back to 'Life': How A.I. Has Been Used to Revive Edith Piaf and John Lennon's Voices While Tupac and Robert Kardashian Have Returned as Holograms" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 25, 2023.

• An article by Tilly Armstrong titled "A.I.-Powered Drive-Throughs at Carl's Jr. and Del Taco Make So Many Mistakes That Humans Must Intervene in 7 of 10 Orders; Company Behind Them Admits" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 7, 2023.

#### International abortion outlook

• An article by Ashley Sadler titled "Indian Police Crack Down on Sex-Selective Abortion 'Racket' Killing Unborn Girls" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

### International gender outlook

• An article by Christopher Wiggins titled "Martina Navratilova Says Transgender Women Can't Be Lesbians" was posted at theadvocate.com on Nov. 29, 2023.

### **Nuclear weapons**

- An article by Joseph Trevithick titled "B-2 Spirit Now Operational With New B61-12 Nuclear Bombs" was posted at the drive.com on Nov. 27, 2023.
- An article by Foster Klug titled "South Koreans Want Their Own Nukes That Could Roil One of the World's Most Dangerous Regions" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 29, 2023.

#### Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Thibault Spirlet titled "A Russian Soldier Says His Regiment Lost Over 1,000 Men in Just 10 Days of Fighting in Ukraine" was posted at insider.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Sinead Baker titled "Russia Has a 'High Tolerance' for Losses After Losing Hundreds of Aircraft, Thousands of Tanks, and More Than 300,000 Men in Ukraine; NATO Chief Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Zelensky: World 'Shifting' to Help Israel Is Hurting Ukraine's War" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2023.

# Republicans threaten to block funding

- An article by Kelly Laco and Katelyn Caralle titled "Republican Senators Block Biden's \$110 Billion Package for Ukraine and Israel Assistance Over Border Security Demands" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Jamie McIntyre titled "Biden Insists He's Open to Compromise on Border Policy to Secure Ukraine Aid" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

### Notice – Biden's alarmist response

• An article by Rob Crilly titled "Joe Biden Raises the Specter of American Troops Having to Fight Russians in Europe If Congress Stands By and Allows Ukraine to Fall" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

#### **Comments about Russia**

- An article by Jake Epstein titled "Russia Will Send Fighter Jets and Attack Helicopters to Iran; State Media Says the Move Could Strengthen Ties That Already Have the U.S. Worried" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Jennifer Sor titled "Greek Oil Tankers Are Avoiding Russia After Getting a Stern Letter From the U.S." was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Huileng Tan titled "Russia Plans to Force Foreigners to Sign a 'Loyalty Agreement' Before They Can Enter the Country" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Perkin Amalaraj and Will Stewart titled "No 'Sanitary' Concerns Here! Putin Warmly Shakes Officials' Hands as He Arrives in UAE After Bizarrely Refusing to Step Within 70 Feet of British Ambassador at Kremlin Event for 'Health Reasons'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

#### **Comments about China**

• An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "U.S. Sounds the Alarm After New Chinese 'Pneumonia Outbreak Raises Serious Questions'" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

### China financial trouble – general comments

- An article by Staff titled "China Misses Out on 'Everything Rally' With Economy in Doldrums" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by John Hayward titled "China's Manufacturing Continues to Plummet Under 'Xiconomics'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2023.
- An article by Clement Tan titled "Moody's Cut China's Credit Outlook to Negative on Rising Debt Risks" was posted at cnbc.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

# **Comments about China and Taiwan**

- An article by Staff titled "China Says US Arms Sales to Taiwan Are Turning the Island Into a 'Powder Keg'" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Ben Blanchard titled "Taiwan President: China Too 'Overwhelmed'

to Consider Invasion" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.

#### Panama Canal

• An article by Anna Shiryaevskaya titled "Greek Shipping Giant Warns Panama Canal Chaos May Hit Suez [Canal]" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 29, 2023.

#### International weather events

- An article by Mariane Angela titled "Extreme Flooding Claims at Least 96 Lives, Forcing Somalia to Declare State of Emergency" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Amy Furr titled "Tsunami Warning Issued After 7.6 Magnitude Earthquake Hits Near the Philippines" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2023.

#### International miscellaneous news

- An article by Jared Stokes titled "Right-Wing, Anti-Immigration Party Wins Shocking Victory in Dutch Elections" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Manoj Kumar titled "Collapsed Indian Tunnel [Himalayas] Had No Safety Exit, Was Built Through Geological Fault" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Sadie Whitelocks titled "Massachusetts Couple Who Moved to Off-Grid Farm in Panama Reveal They Have No Idea If They'll Be Able to Return to Their Home Because the Country Is 'In Shambles' Amid Furious Protests" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 25, 2023.
- An article by Michael McDonald, Matthew Bristow and Thomas Biesheuvel titled "Panama to Shut Down [\$40 Billion Copper Mine Owned by First Quantum Minerals] Mine After Ruling; President Says" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Patrick Gillespie and Manuela Tobias titled "Argentina Won't Join BRICS Bloc Under [Javier] Milei; Adviser Says" was posted at bloomberg.com on Dec. 1, 2023.
- An article by James Callery titled "[Nigerian] Military Drone Strike Accidently Kills 85 Civilians Celebrating a Muslim Festival in Nigeria" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 5, 2023
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Paris 'Allahu Akbar' Knife-Man Confesses to Terror Attack, Claims Retaliation for 'Muslim Persecution': Report" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Adry Torres titled "Five Medical School Students Are Shot in the Head and Killed as Their Bodies Were Left in Abandoned Vehicle in Mexico" was posted at

dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 5, 2023.

• An article by James Reynolds and Chris Jewers titled "Kim Jong Un Did Not Just Tell Women to Have More Children – He Told Them to Beat Them: Transcript Reveals North Korean Leader Said Mothers Should Be 'Flogging Their Kids' During Speech That Made Him Cry" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

• An article by Emily Joshu titled "Flaxseeds May Reduce Risk of Breast Cancer; Study Suggests" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 7, 2023.

. . . . .

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

### **Growing government tyranny**

• An article by James Bovard titled "Government Tyranny Comes to Main Street, With the Feds More Powerful Than Ever" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

# Disinformation starts at the top

• An article by Glenn H. Reynolds titled "Disinformation Starts at the Top – With America's Elites" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

# Why are politicians afraid of Trump?

• An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "Democrats Are Afraid Trump Will Do to Them What They Have Done to Him" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

### Politicians and media – an avalanche describing Trump with their own behavior

- Looking back to Sept. 2023, an article by John Daniel Davidson titled "Democrats Have Become the Party of Authoritarianism They Only Understand Power" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 27, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, a video and an article by Andi Ortiz titled "Video: 'Morning Joe' Says It's 'Not a Reach' to Compare Trump to Hitler: If You Don't See It, 'You're Just Stupid' or 'You're One of Them' "were posted at thewrap.com on Sept. 26, 2023.
- An article by Lauren Irwin titled "Hillary Clinton Warns Against Trump 2024 Win: 'Hitler Was Duly Elected' "was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Sam Levine titled "Hillary Clinton Likens Trump to Hitler and Warns He

Would End Democracy" was posted at theguardian.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

• An article by Aaron Blake titled "How Trump's Rhetoric Compares With Hitler's" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 13, 2023.

- An article by Dominick Mastrangelo titled "Trump 'More Dangerous' Than Hitler, Mussolini: [MSNBC Pundit Claire] McCaskill" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 22, 2023.
- An article by Robert Kagan titled "A Trump Dictatorship Is Increasingly Inevitable We Should Stop Pretending" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Oliver Darcy titled "A Second Trump Term 'Poses a Threat to the Existence of America, as We Know It' Says The Atlantic's Top Editor [Jeffrey Goldberg]" was posted at cnn.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Pelosi: 'Our Democracy, Our Flag, Our Constitution' Is at Stake If Trump Wins' was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

### Joe Biden ignores the SCOTUS again – (Trump never ignored SCOTUS)

• An article by Nick Allen titled "Biden Forgives Another \$4.8 Billion in Student Debt: President's Huge Plan to Go Around the Supreme Court Continues With Latest Wiping of Loans for 80,000 Borrowers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

### Famous politicians – climate hysteria while there are wars occurring

- An article by John Ullyot titled "Kamala Harris Talks Climate as Houthis Attack U.S. Navy Vessel" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- A video and an article by Ben Bartee titled "Watch: Hillary [Clinton] Claims 'Climate Change' Killed 500,000 Last Year, 'Particularly Pregnant Women' "were posted at pjmedia.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

#### **Keep your eyes open – terror threats**

• An article by Chris Pandolfo titled "FBI Director Says Terror Threats Elevated to All-Time High Since October 7: 'Blinking Lights Everywhere'" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

### Marco Rubio – stated strong support for Israel

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Marco Rubio Tells Off Anti-Israel Activist: 100% of Civilian Casualties Are Hamas's Fault" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2023.

#### Hillary Clinton – initially stated strong support for Israel

• Looking back to November 2023, an article by Olivia Alafriz titled "Hillary Clinton Rebuts Calls for Cease Fire, Says Hamas Rule in Gaza Must End" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 14, 2023.

#### Joe Biden – straddles the middle

- An article by Tim Graham titled "Ted Cruz Pounces on 'Fact Checker' Trying to Defend Biden on Israel" was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Rick Moran titled "Biden Talking Out of Both Sides of His Mouth on Israel" was posted at pjmedia.com on Nov. 25, 2023.
- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Biden Must Be Reminded Hamas Is a Terrorist Group as He Panders to Muslims in Secret, Publicly Backs Israel" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 28, 2023.
- An article by Jonathan Allen titled "White House Interns Demand a Middle East Cease-Fire in Letter to Biden [Signed by 40 Interns Who Work in the White House and Other Executive Branch Offices]" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Rachel Bowman titled "Megyn Kelly Slams 'Lunatic Leftist' White House Interns Calling for 'Immediate Cease-Fire' in Gaza: 'What a Bunch of Brats' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Robert Tait titled "The White House Is Changing Its Tune on Israel but Does It Matter in Practice?" was posted at theguardian.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

#### While Joe Biden straddles the middle – Obama hides behind the scenes

- Looking back to August 2021, an article by Jason L. Riley titled "Biden Is Delivering Obama's Third Term" was posted at wsj.com on August 10, 2021.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ben Domench titled "We're Living Through Barack Obama's Third Term" was posted at spectator.co.uk on Aug. 8, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Nile Gardiner titled "Team Obama's Third Term in the White House Has Been a Disaster and an Insult to Britain" was posted at heritage.org on Aug. 24, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, a Snopes article by Jordan Liles titled "Obama Once Said He's 'Be Fine With a Third Term' If Someone Could Be a 'Stand-In With an Earpiece'? [Rating: Correct Attribution]" was posted at snopes.com on Sept. 23, 2023.

### Barack Obama's moral equivalency – all Americans are "complicit"

• Looking back to November 2023, an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Obama: 'All of Us Are Complicit to Some Degree' in 'Occupation' [and] Hamas Terror' was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 4, 2023.

- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Eric Mack titled "[Bill] Maher Rebukes Obama: 'Enough With the Moral Equivalencies' was posted at newsmax.com on Nov. 12, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Alan Dershowitz and Andrew Stein titled "Obama's False Equivalence on Hamas Is Outrageous and Adds Pressure on Israel" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

### Muslim leader (Zainab Khan) - Muslim Americans must discourage anti-semitism

• Looking back to October 2023, a video by Fox News titled "Zainab Kahn [Muslim American Leadership Alliance Founder]: I'm 'Appalled' by the Muslim American Response to War in Israel [Saying Many of the 'Protests' Are Not Peaceful, but Are Inflamed Riots – and That the American Muslim Community Should Do More to Discourage Anti-Semitism]" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 21, 2023.

#### White House cuts ties with CAIR

- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Country's Largest Muslim Advocacy Group [The Council on American-Islamic Relations] Celebrates October 7 Attacks" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 7, 2023.
- An article by Timothy Nerozzi titled "CAIR [Council of American-Islamic Relations] Director Says He Was 'Happy' to Witness October 7 Attacks Israel 'Does Not Have Right to Self-Defense" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 7, 2023.
- An article by Josh Christenson titled "White House Cuts Ties With CAIR [Council of American-Islamic Relations] on Anti-Semitism Strategy After Director Says Hamas Attacks Made Him 'Happy'" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

### Notice which protesters – are more violent

- An article by Jack Birle titled "'Radicalized' Students Storm Pro-Israel Teacher's Classroom in New York" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 25, 2023.
- An article by Emily Shapiro titled "Protester Sets Self on Fire in Apparent 'Political Protest' Outside Israeli Consulate Office in Atlanta" was posted at abcnews.com on Dec. 1, 2023.
- An article by A.L. Lee titled "Pro-Palestinian Protesters Force American Museum of Natural History to Barricade Its Doors" was posted at upi.com on Dec. 3, 2023.

### How many Jews want Aliyah (moving to Israel) to avoid anti-Semitism?

• An article by Zvika Klein titled "Nearly 40% of U.S. Ultra-Orthodox Jews Considering Aliyah [Moving to the Land of Israel] Amid Rising Anti-Semitism" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

### **Anti-Semitism – general**

- An article by Alexander Bolton titled "Schumer Confronts Fellow Liberals, Pro-Palestinian Demonstrators Over Anti-Semitism" was posted at thehill.com n Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Bob McManus titled "Anti-Israel Protests Have a Higher Purpose a Complete Tear-Down of the West" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Alan Rosenbaum titled "In Order to Defeat Anti-Semitism, We Have to Continue to Be Proud Jews American Jewish Committee Head" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by MacKenzie Tatananni titled "Dozens of Public School Teachers in Oakland Plan to Hold Unauthorized Pro-Palestinian Lessons (Including a Coloring Book Branding Israelis 'Zionists') in Move Slammed by Local Jewish Groups" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Man Fires Shotgun While Shouting 'Free Palestine' Outside Albany Synagogue" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 7, 2023.
- An article by Isabel Keane titled "Jewish Woman Kicked Out of Café After Complaining About Anti-Semitic Graffiti Scrawled All Over Bathroom, Getting Berated by Workers" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

#### Anti-Semitism – universities

- A video titled "Campus Anti-Semitism Has Parents, Students Reconsidering College Choices" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Biden Administration May Pull Funding From Colleges With Pro-Hamas Student Groups" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Billboard Truck Flashes Photos of George Washington University Students Accused of Being 'Anti-Semitic'" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "Anti-Israel Cornell Students Convict University President of Genocide in Sham Trial and Occupy Buildings as Classmates Try to Study for Finals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 3, 2023.

• An article by Adam Kredo titled "Just 4 Percent of American Universities Condemned Hamas Terror Attack on Israel as Anti-Semitic" was posted at freebeacon.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

- An article by Staff titled "'I Am Alarmed by What I See on College Campuses' Rep. Ritchie Torres" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Ivy League Schools Recruit Smaller Donors as Jewish Mega-Donors Withdraw – New York Post" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Douglas Murray titled "Israeli President [Issac Herzog] on College Bosses: Can't They Understand This Is a Fight Against Evil?" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

# Anti-Semitism – specifically Harvard, University of Pennsylvania and MIT

- An article by Matt Shuham titled "Jewish University of Pennsylvania Students Could Face Discipline for Screening Film Critical of Israel" was posted at huffpost.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Harvard Is Worried About Losing More Longtime Donors After Response to Hamas Attack" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Jen Smith titled "Harvard, University of Pennsylvania and MIT Presidents Testify Before Congress About Campus Anti-Semitism" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Jen Smith titled "The View's Sunny Hostin Defends Harvard, University of Pennsylvania and MIT Presidents for Shocking Remarks on College Anti-Semitism and Says Calls for Genocide 'Don't Break the Law'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "Barstool's Dave Portnoy Vows to Not Hire Harvard, University of Pennsylvania and MIT Grads After [Their Presidents'] Refusal to Say Calls for Genocide Violate Codes of Conduct" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Jen Smith and Harriet Alexander titled "Billionaire Bill Ackman Demands Resignations of Harvard, University of Pennsylvania and MIT Presidents After All Three Refused to Say If Calling for the Genocide of Jews Is Harassment" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Harvard Tries to Clean Up Claudine Gay's Stance on Genocide of Jews" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Jen Smith titled "Harvard President Claudine Gay Says Her Anti-Semitism Comments Were Misunderstood and Insists School Will Take Action Against Students Calling for the Genocide of Jews After Ferocious Backlash and Donor Boycott" was posted at

dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

• An article by Lexi Lonas titled "Pennsylvania Governor [Josh Shapiro] Calls for Action From University of Pennsylvania Board After School Head's [Liz Magill's] Jewish Genocide Response" was posted at thehill.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

- A video and an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Watch: University of Pennsylvania President Liz Magill Tries Redo on Anti-Semitism: 'I Was Not Focused'" were posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Just Say Sorry! University of Pennsylvania President Liz Magill Issues Groveling Statement Addressing Her Failure During Shameful House Appearance to Say That Calls for the Genocide of Jewish People Are Harassment or Hate Speech but Fails to Actually Apologize" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "University of Pennsylvania Board of Trustees Hold 'Emergency Meeting' as President Elizabeth Magill Faces Calls to Resign From Donors and Students After 'Unacceptable' Statements at Congressional Hearing" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 7, 2023.
- An article by Lydia Moynihan titled "Hedge Fund Titan [Ross Stevens] Pushes to Claw Back \$100 Million University of Pennsylvania Gift as Pressure Mounts to Dump Liz Magill Over Anti-Semitism Response" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 7, 2023.
- An article by James Callery and Harriet Alexander titled "Bill Ackman Claims Harvard President Claudine Gay Was Only Appointed Because of DEI After Her Shameful Refusal to Denounce Campus Protests Calling for Jewish Genocide" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 7, 2023.

### Illegal immigration – will America wake up?

• An article by William Davis titled "The World Is Waking Up to the Consequences of Mass Migration – Will America?" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

### Illegal immigration – Republicans connecting Ukraine funding with illegal immigration

• An article by Anders Hagstrom titled "Speaker Johnson Gives Biden an Ultimatum on Ukraine Funding, Immigration" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

# Illegal immigration – Kamala Harris visits Texas

• An article by Robert Henneke titled "A Funny Thing Happened When Kamala Harris Visited Texas [When She Had Nothing to Say About the Border Crisis or the Economy, Texas Latinos Were Not Impressed]" was posted at theblaze.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

### **Comments – illegal immigration**

• An article by Arjun Singh titled "Democrat-Run Cities Thrown Into Desperation as Migrant Influx Strains Winter Housing" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

- An article by Libby Emmons titled "Biden's DHS Requires Border Agents to Use 'Preferred Pronouns' of Illegal Immigrants" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Nov. 25, 2023
- An article by Neil Munro and Frances Martel titled "Latino Talk-Show Host Scorches New York Mayor on Migration" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2023.
- An article by Louis Casiano titled "Texas Governor Abbott Says State Will Continue to Send Migrants to Sanctuary Cities Until Biden Acts on Border" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Army Vet (94) Kicked Out of NYC Nursing Home to Make Room for Migrants" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Bob Price titled "Biden Administration Closes Legal Border Crossing Points While Thousands of Migrants Enter U.S. Illegally" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Chicago Suburbs Block Government-Imposed Migrant Housing With Big Hotel Taxes" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2023.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Barbra Streisand Has Lots of Spare Room! Astonishing Moment Boat Full of Migrants Lands on Malibu Beach Over 100 Miles From Mexico-California Border, Close to Home of Megastar Who Lashed Trump's Wall" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2023.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "Governor Abbott Pledges to Sign Law Authorizing Texas Police to Arrest Illegal Immigrants" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 3, 2023.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Huge Group of Well-Dressed Chinese Migrants With Smart Luggage Wait to Be Processed After Illegally Crossing Border From Mexico Into California" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Federal Agents Say They're Stuck 'Babysitting' Illegal Immigrants Instead of Stopping Criminals" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Border Patrol Had 22,000 Illegal Immigrants in Custody After Releasing Thousands Into the Country" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "[Organ Pipe] National Monument [in Arizona] Covered

in Feces, Trash Thanks to Surge in Illegal Immigration" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Illegal Alien From Romania Released by Feds After Committing Crimes Globally Went On to Commit More in the U.S." was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "[CNN Host] Poppy Harlow Tells Mayorkas Point-Blank Not Even Democrats Are Supporting Biden's Border Policies" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

### Comments about government and corporate snooping

- An article by Kate Anderson titled "House Report Sheds Light on FBI Targeting of Catholics, Pro-Lifers" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "'Absolutely No Reason to Trust You': Mike Lee Scolds FBI Director Over Not Answering Questions About U.S. Surveillance" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Robert Schmad titled "Washington [State] Democrats Call on Supporters to 'Report' People Collecting Ballot Initiative Signatures" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Rebecca Beitsch titled "Speaker Johnson Takes Heat From House Conservatives Over Short-Term Extension of Warrantless Surveillance Powers" was posted at thehill.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

#### Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Michael Clancy titled "Restoring America Begins With Ending Government Sponsored Censorship" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by James Bovard titled "More Nails in the Coffin of Biden's Censorship Regime" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Alana Mastragelo titled "Jim Jordan's YouTube Files: Internal Emails Show Google Sought to 'Work Closely With Biden Administration'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2023.
- An article by Tim Graham titled "The Media Mourn End of Biden-Big Tech Censorship 'Partnership'" was posted at creators.com on Dec. 1, 2023.
- An article by Steven Richards titled "New Evidence Chronicles Efforts to Conceal

#### Hunter

Biden's Tax Problems From Voters in 2020" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

### Comments about free speech

- An article by Phil Boas titled "I Don't Like What Rashida Tlaib Has to Say Conservatives Should Still Defend Her Right to Say It" was posted at usatoday.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Rikki Schlott titled "Free Speech Has Been Replaced by Institutional Stupidity at Harvard, University of Pennsylvania [and MIT]" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Ivy League Presidents Invoked Free Speech to Defend Anti-Jewish Protests Here's How They've Treated Conservatives" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

## **Comments – about military**

• An article by John A. Tirpak titled "Airpower Experts: U.S. Needs More Than 100 B-21s to Meet Future High Demand" was posted at airandspaceforces.com on Nov. 29, 2023.

# **Covid censorship**

- An press release titled "Attorney General Ken Paxton Sues Pfizer for Misrepresenting Covid-19 Vaccine Efficacy and Conspiring to Censor Public Discourse" was posted at texasattorneygeneral.gov on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Rep. Jim Jordan: White House Worked With YouTube to Censor Coronavirus, Vaccine 'Misinformation'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2023.

### Covid – will tyrants go back to previous covid restrictions?

- An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "Damning Study Suggests Pandemic Lockdowns Accelerated 'Significant' Memory and Cognitive Decline in Seniors" was posted at theblaze.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Corey DeAngelis titled "Randi Weingarten Lies, Lies and Lies Again About Closing Schools During Covid" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

#### **Covid – Pfizer vaccine**

• An article by Jake Welch titled "Pfizer Facing Lawsuits Over Failure to Disclose DNA Sequence in Its Covid-19 Vaccines" was posted at thenational pulse.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

#### Covid – must disclose covid vaccination status

• An article by Megan Redshaw titled "Illinois Bill Would Require Blood Donors to Disclose Covid Vaccination Status [Allowing People Receiving Blood Donations to Know Whether They Are Receiving Blood From an Individual Vaccinated With a Covid-19 Vaccine or Another mRNA Vaccine]" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

#### Comments – unvaccinated military personnel suing

• An article by Timothy Frudd titled "U.S. Troops Suing Government for 'Billions' in Back-Pay Over Covid Vaccine Mandate" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

#### **Covid – comments about masks**

- An article by Emily Craig titled "No Proof Face Masks Ever Worked Against Covid, Claims UK Health Security Agency Boss [Professor Jenny Harries] Who Warns They May Have Even Had Opposite Effect on Spread Through 'False Sense of Security'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Alexa Lardieri titled "Thirty-One States Are Still Recommending Face Masks to Protect Against Covid and CDC Refuses to Rule Out Making Toddlers Wear Them Again [Even as Professor Jenny Harries, Who Now Heads Up the UK Health Security Agency, Said the Evidence of Effectiveness Is Uncertain]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

### **Comments about Fauci**

• An article by Jon Miltimore titled "Fauci Now Says Americans Should Get to Choose If They Want to Take the Covid Vaccine" was posted at fee.org on Nov. 24, 2023.

### Climate agenda – at odds with a clean environment

- An article by Ralph Vartabedian titled "Environmental Groups Cut Programs as Funding Shifts to Climate Change" was posted at nytimes.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Stephen Moore titled "Green Groups Are No Longer Promoting a Cleaner Environment" was posted at creators.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

# Climate agenda – journalists are climate activists

• An article by Colin Anderson titled "Welcome to the Future of Climate Coverage, Where the Journalists Are the Activists" was posted at freebeacon.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

### Climate agenda – more restrictions

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Kamala Harris Is Torched for Thanksgiving Photo Next to a Gas Stove After Biden Administration Considered Banning Them Over Health Concerns" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2023.

• An article by Chris Pandolfo titled "Biden Administration Proposes to Require Lead Pipes to Be Replaced Within 10 Years" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 30, 2023.

# Climate agenda – spending excessive amount of taxpayer money

- An article by Kimberly Strassel titled "The Biden Energy Slush Fund" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Kamala Harris Pledges \$3 Billion in Taxpayer's Money to Fight Climate Change in Other Countries" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Will Kessler titled "Biden Pours Billions of Taxpayer Dollars Into California's Floundering High-Speed Rail Project" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

### U.S. cuts coal – while China promotes coal

- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'China's Not Doing Any of This Stuff': GOP Senator [Eric Schmitt of Missouri] Pours Cold Water on Biden's Climate Cooperation Effort With CCP" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "U.S. Backing New Plan to Cripple Coal Industry at UN Climate Conference" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- An article by Michael Dorgan titled "U.S. Commits to Shutting Down Its Coal Plants During COP28" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 2, 2023.

#### Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

### Fossil fuel – general comments

• An article by Megan Henney titled "Biden Administration Plans to Buy 2.7 Million Oil Barrels to Refill Emergency Stockpile" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Dec. 1, 2023.

#### **Comments – electric vehicles**

• An article by Zachary Faria titled "Electric Vehicles Are Still More Expensive and Less Reliable" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 1, 2023.

- An article by Joe Penland titled "Biden's Electric Vehicle Fantasy Collides With Reality" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Michigan Governor Whitmer Orders State Government Fleet to Be 100% Electric" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Kevin Killough titled "Biden-Favored EV Bus Maker Proterra Goes Bust, Leaves a Trail of Broken and Irreparable Buses" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- A video titled "Zero EV Chargers Built After Biden Convinced Congress to Spend \$7.5 Billion [in 2021]" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

### **Comments – pro-life**

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.
- An article by Kate Anderson titled "Swing State [Nevada] Judge Dismisses 'Misleading' Bid to Make Abortion a Constitutional Right" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Jake Welch titled "Rejoice! 137 'Abortion Clinics' Closed in Just Two Years" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Dec. 3, 2023.
- An article by Kate Anderson titled "These Red States [North Carolina & South Carolina] Saw Far Fewer Abortions After Passing Pro-Life Laws" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

### **Comments – pro-abortion**

• An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Texas Woman Files Lawsuit Asking State for an Abortion" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

#### **Education in the United States**

• An article by Bethany Blankley titled "Thirty-Two States Have Some Form of School Choice as Legislatures Ramp Up Activity in 2023" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 3, 2023.

### **Embracing ESG and DEI**

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Portland Public School Teachers Will Now Take Students' Gender Identity and Race Into Account Before Disciplining Them Under New Union Bargaining Agreement in Move Slammed as 'Completely Backwards'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 5, 2023.

### Rejecting ESG and DEI

- Looking back to October 2023, an article by Janice Gassam Asare titled "3 Ways to Transform Your Workplace to Be More Equitable [by 'Decentering Whiteness]' was posted at forbes.com on Oct. 25, 2023.
- An article by Noa Halff titled "Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Boss [Janice Gassam Asare] Faces Ohio State Probe After She Wrote Forbes Article About 'Decentering Whiteness' in the Workplace and GOP Lawmaker Branded Her 'Racist'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by Tom Ozimek titled "Forbes' Pro-DEI Article on How to 'Decenter Whiteness' Draws Conservative Backlash" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by Evan Poellinger titled "University of Massachusetts Boston Drops Required Diversity Statement for Faculty Hires" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2023.

## **De-Banking conservatives**

• An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "GOP-Led States Demand Major Firms Stop Backing Efforts to 'De-Bank' Conservatives" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

#### **Comments – banking problems**

• An article by Neirin Gray Desai titled "PNC Bank Shutters 19 Branches in a Single Week as U.S. Bank, JPMorgan Chase and Bank of America Also Close Locations" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2023.

#### Taxes

- An article by Eric Revell titled "IRS Move [Ratcheting Up the Interest Penalty for Those Who Underpay] Could Carry Hefty Cost for Some Taxpayers" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Dec. 3, 2023.
- An article by Kevin Breuninger titled "Swiss Bank Banque Pictet Admits Hiding \$5.6 Billion of Americans' Money From IRS" was posted at cnbc.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

#### **Deficit**

• An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Federal Debt Increased \$2.45 Trillion Since

Thanksgiving 2022 – \$7,304 for Every Person in U.S." was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 24, 2023.

- An article by Kevin Vandenboss titled "'The Richest Country in the World Is Now Bankrupt' Robert Kiyosaki Says the U.S. Can't Pay the Interest on Its Debt" was posted at benzinga.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Casey Harper titled "U.S. National Debt Surpasses \$100,000 Per Person" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

# After months of deception, Biden admitted the obvious about "Inflation Reduction Act"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' – Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.

# After Biden admitted the obvious - White House tried weak damage control

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House on Biden Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Isn't Really About Inflation: It's 'Also About Reducing Prices' "was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

#### Inflation

- An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Gavin Newsom Implies Inflation Pains Are a Conservative Lie" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 23, 2023.
- An article by David Stockman titled "The Destruction of the American Middle Class" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 3, 2023.
- An article by Charles Creitz titled "Biden's Hometown [Scranton, Pennsylvania] Reveals How It Really Feels About 'Bidenomics'" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Will Kessler titled "Looking to Retire? Here Is What Inflation Has Done to Your 401-K" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

#### **Finances**

- An article by Will Kessler titled "Biden Is Increasingly Using 'Wartime' Powers to Interfere in the Economy" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "CNBC's [Brian] Sullivan: The Haves Like Bidenomics Way More Than the Have-Nots" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

# **Increasing violence**

An article by Bethan Sexton titled "Shocking Moment Mass Brawl Breaks Out Between

Kids Near Massachusetts High School as Group Stomps on Defenseless Child in Playground: Two Are Hospitalized and Nine Face Charges" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

### **Increasing crime**

• An article by Amy Furr titled "Police: 70+ Arrested During Sex Trafficking Crackdown at Las Vegas Grand Prix" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2023.

#### **Soaring theft**

• An article by Helena Kelly titled "The Billion Dollar Reason Your Catalytic Converter Was Stolen: How Underground Crime Rings Steal 600,000 Converters a Year, Recycle Them and Sell Them Back to Metal Refineries" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 26, 2023.

### Using weapons to protect citizens

- An article by Brandon Morse titled "The Latest Media Story on Kyle Rittenhouse Proves the Left Is Still Very Bitter About His Acquittal" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 25, 2023.
- An article by Isabelle Stanley titled "Los Angeles Homeowner Opens Fire After Four Armed Men Broke In to Burglarize His Home, Killing One" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 3, 2023.
- An article by Bailee Hill titled "NYC Bodega Owners Arming Themselves as Crime Surges: 'No Other Option'" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

#### Black lives matter corporation – seeds of Marxism

- Looking back to June 2020, an article titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Describes Herself as 'Trained Marxist'" was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[Rhode Island] BLM Leader Mark Fisher Endorses Trump 'Democratic Party Is Not for Us'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2023.
- An article by Grayson Quay titled "The Legacy of BLM Is Clear a Few Banked Millions

While Literally Everyone Else Is Worse Off" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 30, 2023.

#### **Comments about erroneous police actions**

• An article by Ishita Srivastava titled "Black Alabama Man (24) Tasered by White [Female] Cop Shouting [Swearing Insults] Is Freed From Jail and Planning \$20 Million Lawsuit as His Scowling Mugshot Is Released" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 7, 2023.

#### **Comments – Disney**

• An article by Eric Mack titled "Disney Admits Its Left-Wing Politics Hurt Shareholders" was posted at newsmax.com on Nov. 25, 2023.

- An article by Josh Berger titled "[Actor] Rob Schneider Says Disney 'Got Financially Spanked by American Families' After Company Admits to Have Alienated Consumers" was posted at boundingintocomics" on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Brent Scher titled "Independent Audit Blasts Disney for Pulling 'Bait and Switch' on Florida: 'A Mousetrap'" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Evita Duffy-Alfonso titled "South Carolina Dumps Disney From State Investment Portfolio Because of Its 'Far-Left' Activism" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

### Comments – about corporate news media

- An article by Kay Smythe titled "Corporate Media Continues Meltdown Over Speaker Johnson's Normal Christian Beliefs" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- A video and an article by Drew Holden titled "Video of Massive Terror Complex Under Al Shifa Hospital Makes Media Look Ridiculous" were posted at freebeacon.com on Nov. 25, 2023.
- An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "Here's a Look at How Reporters Push Transgender Ideology" was posted at dailysignal.com on Nov. 29, 2023.
- An article by Jack Hellner titled "Why Did the Media Cover the Congenital Liar [Michael] Cohen, but Not the Expert Witnesses for Trump's Banking?" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 3, 2023.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "'You Idiot Liberals': [Comedian] Bill Burr Trashes Anti-Trump Late Night Host [Jimmy Kimmel] on His Own Show" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "Washington Post Staff Walk Off the Job as the Outlet Hemorrhages Money, Lays Off Employees" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

### **Voting news**

• An article by Christopher Hutton titled "[Michigan] Governor Gretchen Whitmer Signs Voting Rights Legislation for Ex-Cons and Teens" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 2, 2023.

### Democrat's dilemma – can they dump an unpopular Kamala Harris?

• An article by Johnathan Jones titled "Kamala Harris Promises She Will Tell Americans [If] There Is a 'Problem' With Joe Biden 'If Necessary'" was posted at westernjournal.com on Nov. 30, 2023.

# Robert F. Kennedy Jr.

- A Reuters article by Heather Timmons titled "RFK Jr. Backer to Spend \$15 Million to Get Him on 2024 Ballots" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Hailey Gomez titled "RFK Jr. Confirms He Flew on Epstein's Plane With His Family, Calls for Records to 'Be Open to the Public'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

#### **Cornel West**

• An article by Alex Seitz-Wald and Alex Tabet titled "Cornel West's Plan to Grow His 'Embryonic' Campaign: 'Be Like Jazz and Improvise' " was posted at nbcnews.com on Nov. 30, 2023.

### **Dean Phillips**

- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Democrat Presidential Candidate Dean Phillips Says 'It's Delusional' to Think Biden Can Beat Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 25, 2023.
- An article by Paul Steinhauser titled "Dean Phillips Says It Will Be 'Game On' With Biden If He Can Pull Off a 'Surprise' Showing in First Primary" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

# Are Democrats grooming Newsom? – Or is this a smokescreen to take attention off Biden?

- Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled "How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom's Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn't Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Biden Says Gavin Newsom 'Could Have the Job' of President After Calling Him 'One Hell of a Governor'" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- An article by Mabinty Quarshie titled "Newsom's Fierce Backing of Biden and Harris in DeSantis Debate Fails to Quash 2024 Rumors" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 1, 2023.

### Positive factor for Newsom – Have you ever noticed the size of California's economy?

• Looking back to October 2022, an article by Andrew Sheeler titled "California Soon to Become the World's Fourth-Largest Economy" was posted at governing.com on Oct. 25, 2022.

#### Even though California has huge economy – it has some financial problems, too

- An article by Kenneth Schrupp titled "California Watchdog Estimates \$26 Billion Deficit Just Days After Governor Newsom Touts Economy" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 2, 2023
- An article by Adam Beam titled "California Faces Record \$68 Billion Budget Deficit, Nonpartisan Legislative Analyst Says" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

### Negative factors against Newsom – California has many problems

- An article by Jessica Millan Patterson titled "Newsom Would Turn the Nation Into Failing California" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Democrats Think the Policies That Destroyed California Are Fit for All of America" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

## Notice a few California problems

- An article by Josh Berger titled "[Actor] Dean Cain Opens Up About His Decision to Move From California to Nevada Says the Golden State 'Has Gone Crazy'" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on Nov. 28, 2023.
- An article by Mary Lou Masters titled "Gavin Newsom Says California Doesn't Have a Crime Problem While Staring at Data Showing the Exact Opposite" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Fact Check: Gavin Newsom Says Crime in California 'At 50-Year Lows'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Maher: Newsom Had 'A Weak Hand' in DeSantis Debate, 'California Does Have a Lot of Problems'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2023.
- An article by Emma Richter titled "California Retailers That Refuse to Have Gender Neutral Toys for Children Will Be Fined Up to \$500 Under New Ultra Woke Gavin Newsom Law After Uproar Over LGBT Toys Sold During Pride Week" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "[Famous Actress] Angelina Jolie Reveals Plans to Ditch Hollywood: 'Not a Healthy Place'" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Major Liberal City [San Francisco] Faces Worst Year Ever of Overdose Deaths" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

# Did Christopher Wray really admit this?

- An article by Libby Emmons titled "[FBI Director] Christopher Wray Says FBI Couldn't Admit Hunter Biden Laptop Was Real Because It Was 'An Election Season'" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- A video and an article by Nick Arama titled "Watch: Ted Cruz Torches Wray Over FBI Handling of Investigation Into Biden Corruption" were posted at redstate.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

#### Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- A video titled "Israel Conflict Is a Result of Biden's 'Failed' Foreign Policy: Lt. Col. Darin Gaub" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 24, 2023.
- An article by John Stossel titled "The Government Has Labels for Everything but Common Sense" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 25, 2023.
- An article by Hannah Bleau Knudsen titled "Marsha Blackburn: [Illinois Senator Dick] Durbin Blocked My Request for Epstein Flight Logs" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 4, 2023
- An article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Florida Democrats Cancel Primary Election, Biden to Be Handed Delegates" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2023.
- An article by Robert Schmad titled "The Soros Empire Is Quietly Targeting a Key Voting Bloc [Hispanics]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 3, 2023.
- An article by David B. McGarry titled "Biden's Handout to Unions Will Waste Taxpayer Money That Should Go to Infrastructure" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Reid Epstein titled "Talk About Abortion, Don't Talk About Trump: [Democrat] Governors Give Biden Advice" was posted at nytimes.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Megan Lebowitz, Frank Thorp and Kate Santaliz titled "Vice President Harris Breaks Record for Casting the Most Tie-Breaking Votes [32 Ties]" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Kelly Laco titled "Bombshell Report Reveals All Biden Federal Offices Are Less Than 50% Occupied (and HUD Is Only at 7%) After Abuse of Telework Policies Result in Billions of Taxpayer Dollar Waste" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Biden Administration Expected to Delay Menthol Cigarette Ban, Possible Anger From Black Voters Cited" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

### January 6 protesters

- An article by Jack McCordick titled "Speaker Mike Johnson Announces Release of 40,000 Hours of January 6 Footage" was posted at vanityfair.com on Nov. 18, 2023.
- A video and an article titled "Watch: Nancy Pelosi's Daughter Caught on Hidden Camera Admitting January 6 Was a Hoax" were posted at pjmedia.com on Nov. 25, 2023.
- An article by John Solomon and Steven Richards titled "Democrats' Star January 6 Witness Cassidy Hutchison Made Significant Changes to Her Story; Memo Shows" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Chrissy Clark titled "Satire Actor [Siaka Massquoi] Arrested Reportedly for Being Outside Capitol Building on January 6" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

### Republican presidential candidates

- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Ron DeSantis Says Nikki Haley Will Allow Dimon, Big Business 'To Call the Shots'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 1, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Kali Holloway titled "Florida's 'War on Woke' Is Spurring a Brain Drain" was posted at thenation.com on Sept. 20, 2023.
- An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "Leftist Professors Flee State Thanks to DeSantis' War on Woke: 'Good Riddance'" was posted at theblaze.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

#### Even if you hate Trump – doesn't the double standard trouble you?

- Looking back to August 2023, a video titled "24 Straight Minutes of Democrats Denying Election Results" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 2, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrats Denied Election Results 150+ Times Before Trump Was Indicted for Challenging Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Liberal Lawyer Alan Dershowitz titled "Trump's Persecution Is an Affront to Biblical Justice" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

### General interest

• An article by Carron J. Phillips titled "The NFL Needs to Speak Out Against the Kansas

City Chiefs Fan in Black Face, Native Headdress" was posted at deadspin.com on Nov. 27, 2023.

• An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Mother of [9-Year-Old] Boy Accused of 'Black Face' at [NFL Kansas City] Chiefs Game Speaks Out: 'He Is Native American'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2023.

- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "[Movie Channel] Lifetime Executive Gushes Over Studio's First Christmas Movie Sex Scene" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Rachel Bowman titled "Younger Americans Fearing 2024 Election Could Spark a Civil War Are Preparing for Disaster: 40% of Gen-Z Have Spent Money on Doomsday Preparations; New Survey Finds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Kelsi Karruli titled "DINK [Duel Income, No Kids] Couple [in Utah] Face Furious Backlash for Boasting About the Perks of Their Child-Free Lifestyle as They're Branded 'Sad Losers' by Critics' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 5, 2023.
- An article by Raven Saunt titled "Inside the World's Largest Doomsday Community That Is Home to 575 \$55,000 Bunkers and Can House 10,000 People as It Attempts to Lure in 'Average, Well-Educated' Residents for 'When All Hell Breaks Loose' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 6, 2023.

• • • •

An article by Shoshan Bryen titled "How Did the Masses Organize Anti-Israel Protests So Quickly?" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 4, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

Talking about National Socialists and Communists is complicated. But sometimes it must be done – this is one of those times.

Have you wondered how the inter-sectional masses organized anti-Israel demonstrations so quickly after the 10/7 massacres and kidnappings perpetrated against Israel by Hamas?

On northeastern American college campuses and in large Eastern cities, in London and Paris – tens of thousands in full-throated rage at Israel even before retaliation began.

They have been working on it for a while.

One explanation lies in the slim book, "The Israel Test" by George Gilder. Written in 2009, Gilder explained the "intersectional" movements (he didn't call them that at the time) that thread together the following.

- Feminist and gender/sexuality radicals
- White radicals
- Black radicals
- Muslim radicals

What did they have in common? They were both radical and socialist by definition.

Obsessed with societal "gaps" between groups – gaps of income, power, achievement and status – and considering the impoverished Palestinian society, both anti-capitalists and anti-semites find it easy to see Israel not as a free country and creator of wealth, but a perpetrator of gaps.

Gilder, an ardent capitalist, starts there.

- Capitalism succeeds by growing resources and allowing those resources and their offshoots to spread through the population.
- Governments don't grow resources; they collect them in the form of taxes and then redistribute them.
- Gilder said: "If governments were superior investors, the Soviet bloc would have been an economic triumph rather than an economic and environmental catastrophe. China would have thrived under Mao."
- Jews are the avatar of what Gilder calls the "fondest dream of the 20<sup>th</sup> century Left, to reconcile democracy and socialism, to imagine democracy withou economic freedom or a system of law and property rights that transcend the vicissitudes of elections."
- Stalinists and Nazis versus capitalist entrepreneurs.
- Radical Arabs, feminists, black and Latino activists, eco-warriors, "gap-ologists," and other unhappy people on one side Jews on the other.
- To get their supporters out in the street, the Left only had to message its fellow-travelers to stand with the Hamas-supporters. Fast.

Side question: What caused the formerly pro-Israel Left to become radically anti-Israel and people previously friendly to Jews to become overtly anti-Semitic? Same answer.

Israel's transformation from European socialism to high-tech prosperity was driven by capitalist entrepreneurs shored up by tens of thousands of Russian emigres determined to do in Israel what they couldn't do in communist Russia – build, create, sell. As Israel became less the socialist dream, and Jews who survived the Holocaust became more politically and economically powerful, Israel lost its claim to the sympathy of the Left.

The space was quickly filled by the Palestinians, despite the fact that their poverty is not ascribable to Israel – (see the difference in Palestinian poverty figures outside Israel and the situation of Arab Israeli citizens). And much of the Leftist ideology is anathema to Palestinian radicals and much of the Palestinian law (in the West Bank and Gaza) would be anathema to Leftists if they knew about it.

For the Left, the old anti-Semitic tropes were reawakened. Jews were stealing from the poor Arabs – called "Israel Apartheid." There was no other explanation needed.

And that (according to Gilder) was a "license to dispossess and kill their oppressors and to disrupt capitalist economies . . . No capitalist system can sustain prosperity amid constant violence."

There, both Hamas and Western Leftists find justification for suicide bombings, indiscriminate rockets, massacres and kidnappings.

"Israel brought it on itself."

And Nazis? Collaboration between Arabs and Nazis is an old story. And when Israel raided Yasser Arafat's camps in Lebanon in 2006, there was an abundant supply of Hitler's Mein Kampf written in Arabic. Hitler's anti-Semitism was an amalgam of his belief in Jewish radical inferiority and Masonic intrigues, melded with his fundamental belief in the value of land and blood over creative capitalist endeavors.

Referring to Zionism, Hitler wrote: "They have not the slightest intention of building up a Jewish State of Palestine so as to live in it. What they really are aiming at is to establish a central organization for their international swindling and cheating."

Jews again as avatars.

Gilder wrote: "Jews who gain power by prevailing in economic rivalry and groups that gain power by blood sacrifice is the perennial and always ultimately violent struggle for survival. It is the division between those who imagine that humans can manipulate nature and create new things under conditions of peace and those who believe that the greatest attainments come from solidarity and sacrifice in war. Hitler wrote, 'He who would live must fight. He who does not wish to fight in this life, where permanent struggle is the law of life, has not the right to exist.'"

The "permanent struggle" for Palestinian leadership groups, is to keep alive the dream of violently erasing Israel. For their Leftist "inter-sectional" allies, it is the struggle to erase capitalism.

This is Gilder's "test."

- Israel is the pivot, the axis, the litmus, the trial.
- Are you for civilization or barbarianism?

- Are you for life or death?
- Are you for wealth or envy?
- Are you an exponent of excellence and accomplishment or of a leveling creed of troglodytic frenzy and hatred?

Now you know.

• • • •

An article by Ruth Wasserman Lande titled "A Five-Step Roadmap to Middle East Peace" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 8, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

n general – but more so following the October 7 atrocities, perpetuated by Ha

In general – but more so following the October 7 atrocities, perpetuated by Hamas – there is no real go-to entity in the Middle East savvy enough to concoct a sustainable roadmap for the day after the current war.

Israel – immersed in its most urgent objective of winning this no-choice war and destroying Hamas – is seemingly unwilling to openly deal with this issue. In its view, talking about the "day after" may hint to Israel's enemies that Jerusalem is less than determined to go all the way to the destruction of the military and logistic capabilities of Hamas and the other terrorist entities with the Gaza Strip – an is thus less enthusiastic to do so.

A myriad of Arab countries in the region are pressed by their public to criticize Israel, while simultaneously being wary of Hamas themselves, and of the potential leakage of the unrest into their own borders. Most are awaiting the outcomes of the war. Nobody in the region either respects or wishes to be seen partnering with a losing side.

Only following a clear cut victory over the terrorist entities with the Gaza Strip will Israel once more be considered a lucrative partner with which to side against Iran. Hence, the Arab countries prefer to remain on the fence – declaring that an immediate cease-fire is the optimal solution to the current unrest. Under these circumstances, it is key to lay down the very stepping stones of this roadmap right now.

- 1. Israel is tasked with the destruction of Hamas in terms of its leadership, military capabilities and its mechanisms of "exporting" its radical ideology.
- 2. Re-Establishing the entire educational system (both in the Gaza Strip and in the West Bank) is required.
- 3. Rebuilding the infra-structure.
- 4. The West Bank and the Gaza Strip cannot be seen as one entity but rather two

Palestinian state both thriving and prosperous as completely independent.

5. The immediate establishment of an international coalition against the mastermind of the current havoc we are all witnessing and experiencing in the Middle East (namely Iran).

 $\bullet$   $\bullet$   $\bullet$   $\bullet$ 

An article by DeRoy Murdock titled "Lavish Green Goondoggles Leave CO2, Temperatures Virtually Untouched" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 4, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

Through December 12, the "Climate" crowd is swarming COP-28, Dubai's carbophobia cavalcade. The fact that these global-warming alarmists are surrounded by Earth's deepest pools of fossil fuels makes their *Hajj* infinitely ironic.

Also astonishing is the nearly immeasurable impact of these people's gyrations. They blow trillions of dollars, bludgeon human freedom, and yet do shockingly little to fix their vaunted "climate crisis." One practically needs an electron microscope to find their promised reductions in allegedly venomous CO2 or supposedly lethal temperatures.

• According to the #ActInTime's Climate Clock (high above Manhattan's Union Square), humans have (at this writing) five years and 233 days until we boil to death in a cauldron of streaming carbon. Since The End is scheduled for Saturday, July 21, 2029 (mark your calendars!), Big Government Democrats offer jaw-droppingly paltry climate benefits – despite their spine-chilling predictions and unbridled interventionism.

Obama-Biden's proposed Clean Power Plan was a diamond-encrusted specimen of donothing-ism.

- According to a May 2015 analysis by their own Energy Information Agency (between 2015 and 2025), the CPP would have slashed real GDP by \$993 billion, or an average of \$39.7 billion per year.
- It would have sliced real disposable income by \$382 billion or \$15.3 billion annually.
- It also would have chopped manufacturing shipments by \$1.13 trillion or \$45.4 billion per year.
- EIA forecast a decrease of 0.035 degrees Fahrenheit. This would have cranked a thermometer from 72 degrees Fahrenheit way down to 71.965 degrees.

As Billy Joel once sang: "Is that all you get for your money?"

Biden's blessed Inflation Reduction Act budgeted \$369 billion for green-energy projects. Goldman Sachs subsequently slapped a \$1.2 trillion price tag on the IRA.

Danish environmental expert Bjorn Lomborg ran the IRA through the United Nations' climate models.

- "Impact of new climate legislation," Lomborg specified.
- "Unnoticeable: 0.0009 degree Fahrenheit to 0.228 Fahrenheit in 2100."
- "This would chill thermostats from 72 degrees to 71.9991 degrees [maybe] 71.972."
- Biden said on January 31 that "if we don't stay under 1.5 degrees Celsius" (or 2.7 degrees Fahrenheit), "we're going to have a real problem."
- If a 0.0009 degrees Fahrenheit reduction costs \$369 billion, then Biden's 2.7 degree Fahrenheit goal would devour (brace yourself) \$1.107 quadrillion (with a "Q").

Emperor Biden's electric-vehicle decree would require that at least 67% of new cars sold in 2032 be electric. This edict already is stalling the auto industry. On Wednesday, 3,882 U.S. car dealers in all 50 states wrote Biden – the message: stop tailgating!

"Already, electric vehicles are stacking up on our lots," the dealers complained. "The majority of customers are simply not ready to make the change."

This chaos aside, Biden's mandate would limit CO2 by 10 billion tons through 2055. Alas, China is expected to generate 320 billion tons of carbon in the next 32 years. So, Biden's "savings" will asphyxiate in a giant Chinese carbon cloud.

The *Wall Street Journal's* Holman Jenkins calculates that Biden's EV order will decrease planetary emissions by a whopping 0.18%.

"The climate effect of the extravagantly expensive Biden plan will steadily approach zero," Jenkins anticipates.

Rather than jail criminals or deport illegal aliens, Governor Kathy Hochul (New York Democrat) bans gas stoves and demands that gas heaters yield to electric heat pumps – never mind that her constituents freeze to death during post-blizzard blackouts.

"The global effect of the costly program of compulsory electrification will be a reduction in greenhouse gas emissions of less than 0.05%," the Empire Center for Public Policy calculates.

Obama, Biden, Hochul and their comrades might respond that no single bauble will fix everything, and every shiny object helps. Maybe.

But these four schemes alone carry an enormously high price in shredded freedom and incinerated taxpayer dollars – yet still leave at least 99.82% of emissions untouched.

As *The Simpsons*' Groundskeeper Willie once said: "Now we're wasting more energy than Ricky Martin's girlfriend."

To quote another Briton (William Shakespeare), perhaps this "sound and fury, signifying nothing" is not about cutting emissions or curbing Earth's temperatures. Maybe it's designed to help Democrats spend trillions of dollars to signal virtue, bark orders at the American people, and lavish taxpayers' hard-earned cash on their politically connected pals – from the Potomac to the Persian Gulf.

• • • • •

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."